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Special Meeting re: Class Size Reduction


October 12, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on October 12, 2005, at 4:05 p.m. Board Members present were Chairman Thomas Lynch, Vice Chairman William Graham, Paulette Burdick, Monroe Benaim, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Counsel to the School Board JulieAnn Rico-Allison.

Joe Sanches, Chief Facilities Officer and Mike Burke, Budget Director, summarized Class Size Reduction - Estimated Impact on Facilities and entertained questions from Board Members regarding: Additional Positions for CSR; Average Classroom Cost; Financial Impact; Type; Classrooms; Unit Cost; and Construction Cost.

Dr. Johnson stressed the importance of Board Members responding to Representative Susan Bucher’s request for the Board to reaffirm their position on Class Size Reduction.

Mr. Lynch suggested that the Board send a letter to the Palm Beach County Legislative Delegation stating the following:

1) 
Class Size Reduction needs to be fully funded;

2) The need for highly qualified teachers;

3) 
The District continues to struggle to meet State requirements, but have in 2004 & 2005;

4) 
District Cost Differential; and  

5) 
The District will continue to strive to meet Class Size reduction goals

The meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
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Note:
Audio tapes are maintained by the Board Office for official record of these proceedings.

